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Communications 

Taloyoak health centre closed due to flooding 

December 6, 2021 
Taloyoak, Nunavut  30 sec 

The Department of Health is advising residents of Taloyoak that the health centre is 

currently closed due to flooding. The Department of Health is working with the 

Department of Community and Government Services to assess the damage to the 

building and resume services as quickly as possible.  

Until further notice, the health centre is limited to emergency, pre and postnatal care, 

and infant care services only. Residents of Taloyoak are asked to call the health centre 

at 867-561-5111 before going there. Access to the building will be done through the 

side door by the garage.  

The Eye Team is still seeing clients at the old health centre and can be reached at 867-

444-2116. The dental team has had to cancel all remaining appointments. 

COVID-19 testing continues as needed and residents are asked to call the hotline at  

1-888-975-8601 to determine if a test is needed. Vaccination appointments will be 

postponed until further notice.  
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